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The  IDP annual process plan which is the vehicle for the implementation of the whole IDP process  for 2011/2012 financial year was adopted by the outgoing council last year  April 2011.The new council was  also taken  on board through the IDP process plan  and also during strategic  planning sessions.


PROGRESS IN TERMS OF THE IDP

During the community consultative meetings in Nov/Dec 2011 we collected the information from Joe Morolong community in preparation for the first draft of the five year plan and IDP 2012/13. As the IDP manager   I want to state my sincere thanks to the new council the way they positively supported this IDP roadshow and even their engagement in the process. They put a lot of energy toward the whole process. They showed a sound commitment to the process. They also showed a respect and a sound relationship to the community they served. A comment received from various role players in the process was also positive.

The IDP will not serve as a piece of compliance but a true sense of ownership by all stakeholders.

To date within this February month the IDP manager in consultation with all the departments within the municipality is busy with the documentation of the draft IDP for 2012/13 which is to be completed before the end of March 2012.

The IDP manager is also busy with compilation of FIVE YEAR PLAN through consultation with all role players of which is to be completed not later than the 31st of March 2012. The IDP rep forum was supposed to have been held on the 15th of November 2011 but it was postponed due to the non-attendance. I have therefore engaged regional managers on one on one basis for their submission for the five year plan and 2012/13FY plan.

There will also be a common IDP analysis which is conducted from the Province. The document to be presented during that window session is to be compiled by all the departments within the municipality through the help of the municipal manager and the HOD’s and it is to be submitted to the COGHSTA office in Kimberley before the end of March 2012.

This time we hope and trust that we will have a credible IDP.

